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Environmental Protection Agency § 60.1240 

(b) Make sure your continuous emis-
sion monitoring systems are operating 
correctly. 

(c) Make sure you obtain the min-
imum amount of monitoring data. 

(d) Install a continuous opacity mon-
itoring system. 

§ 60.1230 What continuous emission 
monitoring systems must I install 
for gaseous pollutants? 

(a) You must install, calibrate, main-
tain, and operate continuous emission 
monitoring systems for oxygen (or car-
bon dioxide), sulfur dioxide, and carbon 
monoxide. If you operate a Class I mu-
nicipal waste combustion unit, you 
must also install, calibrate, maintain, 
and operate a continuous emission 
monitoring system for nitrogen oxides. 
Install the continuous emission moni-
toring systems for sulfur dioxide, ni-
trogen oxides, and oxygen (or carbon 
dioxide) at the outlet of the air pollu-
tion control device. 

(b) You must install, evaluate, and 
operate each continuous emission mon-
itoring system according to the ‘‘Mon-
itoring Requirements’’ in § 60.13. 

(c) You must monitor the oxygen (or 
carbon dioxide) concentration at each 
location where you monitor sulfur di-
oxide and carbon monoxide. Addition-
ally, if you operate a Class I municipal 
waste combustion unit, you must also 
monitor the oxygen (or carbon dioxide) 
concentration at the location where 
you monitor nitrogen oxides. 

(d) You may choose to monitor car-
bon dioxide instead of oxygen as a dil-
uent gas. If you choose to monitor car-
bon dioxide, then an oxygen monitor is 
not required, and you must follow the 
requirements in § 60.1255. 

(e) If you choose to demonstrate com-
pliance by monitoring the percent re-
duction of sulfur dioxide, you must 
also install continuous emission moni-
toring systems for sulfur dioxide and 
oxygen (or carbon dioxide) at the inlet 
of the air pollution control device. 

(f) If you prefer to use an alternative 
sulfur dioxide monitoring method, such 
as parametric monitoring, or cannot 
monitor emissions at the inlet of the 
air pollution control device to deter-
mine percent reduction, you can apply 
to the Administrator for approval to 

use an alternative monitoring method 
under § 60.13(i). 

§ 60.1235 How are the data from the 
continuous emission monitoring 
systems used? 

You must use data from the contin-
uous emission monitoring systems for 
sulfur dioxide, nitrogen oxides, and 
carbon monoxide to demonstrate con-
tinuous compliance with the emission 
limits specified in tables 1 and 2 of this 
subpart. To demonstrate compliance 
for dioxins/furans, cadmium, lead, mer-
cury, particulate matter, opacity, hy-
drogen chloride, and fugitive ash, see 
§ 60.1290. 

§ 60.1240 How do I make sure my con-
tinuous emission monitoring sys-
tems are operating correctly? 

(a) Conduct initial, daily, quarterly, 
and annual evaluations of your contin-
uous emission monitoring systems that 
measure oxygen (or carbon dioxide), 
sulfur dioxide, nitrogen oxides (Class I 
municipal waste combustion units 
only), and carbon monoxide. 

(b) Complete your initial evaluation 
of the continuous emission monitoring 
systems within 60 days after your mu-
nicipal waste combustion unit reaches 
the maximum load level at which it 
will operate, but no later than 180 days 
after its initial startup. 

(c) For initial and annual evalua-
tions, collect data concurrently (or 
within 30 to 60 minutes) using your ox-
ygen (or carbon dioxide) continuous 
emission monitoring system, your sul-
fur dioxide, nitrogen oxides, or carbon 
monoxide continuous emission moni-
toring systems, as appropriate, and the 
appropriate test methods specified in 
table 3 of this subpart. Collect the data 
during each initial and annual evalua-
tion of your continuous emission moni-
toring systems following the applicable 
performance specifications in appendix 
B of this part. table 4 of this subpart 
shows the performance specifications 
that apply to each continuous emission 
monitoring system. 

(d) Follow the quality assurance pro-
cedures in Procedure 1 of appendix F of 
this part for each continuous emission 
monitoring system. The procedures in-
clude daily calibration drift and quar-
terly accuracy determinations. 
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